
 
 
 
 
 
 

December 29, 2021 
 

 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Gary L. Widerberg, Secretary 
State of Utah Public Service Commission 
160 East 300 South, 4th Floor  
Salt Lake City, UT 84111 
 

Re: Application for Approval of Planned Intermediate Change of Control of 
BCM One, Inc., Wholesale Carrier Services, Inc., and BCM One Group 
Holdings, Inc. 
Docket Nos. 21-2524-02 and 21-2545-02 

 
Dear Mr. Widerberg: 
 
With reference to the Public Service Commission’s Docket Nos. 21-2524-02 and 21-2545-02,1 
notice is hereby given to the Commission that the above-referenced intermediate change of 
control transaction has been consummated. 
 
The entities involved in the transaction are BCM One, Inc., Wholesale Carrier Services, Inc., and 
BCM One Group Holdings, Inc. 
 
  

 
1 See Letter from Gary L. Widerberg, Secretary, State of Utah Public Service Commission, to Geoffrey 
Bloss, Chief Executive Officer of BCM One, Inc., Wholesale Carrier Services, Inc., and BCM One Group 
Holdings, Inc., and Todd B. Lantor, Counsel for BCM One, Inc., Wholesale Carrier Services, Inc., and 
BCM One Group Holdings, Inc., Docket Nos. 21-2524-02 and 21-2545-02 (Dec. 21, 2021) (indicating 
that the Commission has reviewed the application and supplement filed by the applicants, as well as 
comments filed by the Division of Public Utilities, that the Commission acknowledges the provision of 
notice made by the application and supplement, and that the Commission gives notice that it will take no 
further action in the dockets in the absence of a request from a party that explains the basis for 
Commission action). 
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Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact 
undersigned counsel. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Todd B. Lantor  
LUKAS, LAFURIA, GUTIERREZ & SACHS, LLP  
8300 Greensboro Drive, Suite 1200  
Tysons, VA 22102  
Phone: (703) 584-8678  
E-mail: tlantor@fcclaw.com 
Counsel for BCM One, Inc., Wholesale  
Carrier Services, Inc., and BCM One Group 
Holdings, Inc. 
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